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We are 30 years old! We have so much to celebrate. Thank you to all of you who were part 

of the celebrations on Saturday. Allow me to share a bit of our history with you. 

 

The Irene Road Running Club was established in 1994 due to the initiative of employees 

from the Agricultural Research Counsil (ARC), Irene Campus. Frieda Basson and Sylvia 

Sutherland did the groundwork in recruiting potential members, enabling the new Irene 

Road Running Club (IRRC) to qualify for affiliation with the then Northern Transvaal 

Marathon Association (NTMA) which later became Athletics Gauteng North. 

Pieter Sutherland, not an employee of the ARC but an experienced runner was approached 

to take up the responsibility of getting the wheels in motion to officially affiliate the new 

club with NTMA. Affiliation was granted on 1 February 1994. The first founder committee 

members were selected at the club’s first Annual General Meeting and a constitution was 

also drawn up at that meeting. 

Club activities started with a few but very enthusiastic members. The committee and 
members then designed the club clothing and also on the tree as logo. In the first year of its 
existence a number of 60 members joined the club.  

Time trials were held once a week from under a tree in front of a tractor shed at the farm 
buildings. The route was to the weather station on top of the hill and back to the shed. 
There was only a water and coke table at the finish, no club house and NO PUB. The children 
were entertained by climbing up the stacked bailed cattle feed grass. Occasionally one of 
the children would wander to the tractor and set off the alarms. 

The first race Irene members participated in was the Onderstepoort Striders Race. 



As the social member on the committee, Sylvia Sutherland ensured that there was enough 
to eat and drink at the races. This contributed to members from other clubs joining Irene. 
There was only an Irene sun umbrella at the races where members got together.  
 
Ishmael Mashiangalo was the first IRRC athlete to make his mark and was selected for the 
Northern Transvaal Marathon Team to participate in the SA Marathon Championships held 
in  East London on 5 March 1994. 
 
As Chairman Pieter Sutherland decided to present the first Irene race in November 1994. 
The Centurion Golf Estate was in its early development stages and they came aboard as 
sponsor for the amount of R5000. They saw it as a way to advertise the estate and one 
condition was that the route should go through the Estate. Members of the club also put in 
a huge effort to collect money individually. 
 
With very little or no experience the first race, 21.1 km only was held on 19 November 1994. 
Personnel of the ARC were used to man one of the water points. The winner of the race was 
Nixon Nkodima in a time of 1:08:11. The first lady was Madeleine Otto in a time of 1:24:42. 
With total of 811 finishers the race was a huge success and IRRC was on the map. 
 

Membership more than doubled in 1995 to 128 and from then on it just increased every 
year. The original vision of just being a small club was something of the past. 
 

A 10 km was added to the November race in 1995. The Centurion Golf Estate doubled their 
sponsorship to R10 000. The race itself was a disaster when the heavens opened the night 
before the race and it was water all over. The 21 km route was flooded and had to be 
cancelled. Because the Golf Estate didn’t get the exposure they bargained for, the IRRC had 
to pay back R3000 of the sponsorship. 
 

There was a need for a club house but without money it seemed like a dream never to come 
true. In 1998 one of the committee members discovered that there was an empty building 
at the pig research centre. It was in a bad condition and after negotiations with the ARC 
management the green light was given to use it as a club house. To raise money for the 
revamp of the building, members were asked to buy bronze, silver or gold “bricks” at R100, 
R250 and R500 respectively. The “bricks” were to be put up in the club house. It was a huge 
success and on 24 October the club house was officially opened by Dr Giel Scholtz, one of 
the directors of the ARC.  A lot of money was spent since then to turn it into the great 
facility we have today. 

The club grew to become one of the biggest clubs in the South Africa. We are known as a 

well-managed club and for the excellent races we have presented over the years. Other 

clubs also envy us for the excellent facilities we have and for everything that goes back to 

our members. 

It is indeed a privilege to be a member of Irene Athletics Club. 

 



From umbrellas at races we upgraded to our first gazebo. Today we have the best facilities 

at races with our tailormade Cara-Fun and gazebos. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The front page of the flyer of our first race 



 

Congratulations to the following member who was on the podium at the Intercare Race on 
Saturday: 
 
Mark Richardson   1st GM Walker – 21 km 
 

 
 
Aloïse Boshoff    PB – 21 km 
Sibo Mshengu    PB – 21 km  
  
Well done! 
 
Please let us know about your achievements. 
 

 

Another 9 members registered during the week of which 3 were first time members. 
Welcome to all of you. 
 
Members who haven’t done so yet, are requested to collect their new running vests/shirts 
on Tuesday. Come and make sure it fits. The licence numbers will also be available. 
 

 
 
A warm welcome to the 3 members who joined last week. May you enjoy every moment 
with us. Be active members of this great family. We want to see your faces as often as 
possible. 
 
We would like to meet you personally and invite you to attend the time trials on Tuesday. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 
If you want vegetarian, please let Joy know at 083 284 4884 

 



 
 

Thank you to every Irene Member who joined this weekend for either the birthday run at 

Castle Gate or our social run at Irene Link. It was a great celebratory weekend. If this was 

any indication of the year ahead, we can’t wait.  

 

Weekly Time Trials 

This week we have our monthly social event right after our time trials on Tuesday 6 

February 2024. Everyone must please start together and stay for a drink (or few) and a 

burger after the run. The time trial book will be available, please write your time in once you 

are done. Last week’s results will be published soon. 

 

IAC League Races (Running and Walking) 

Next league race is this coming Saturday at the ACE Race. There will be something to eat 

after the race. (Yes, its free). 

 

Half Marathon Club Championships 

The half marathon club championships are approaching and will take place at the Tuks 

Bestmed Road Race on 17 February 2024. Hope everyone is busy preparing. Although there 

will be an overall winner, age group categories will also compete against each other.  

 

Running Regards 

Johan (Fires) 081 851 3864 

Nelius 072 248 7698 

 
 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 



 

 

 
 

 



 

 
 

Congratulations to the following members who 
celebrate their birthdays during the week. 
Wishing you a very happy birthday and a 
splendid year ahead. 
 
 

Laura  Neto  Feb 05 

Theuns Willemse  Feb 05 

Christopher Van Wyk  Feb 07 

Blanche Van Vuuren  Feb 08 

Thabiso Mashaba  Feb 09 

Devan Nadarajah  Feb 11 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 



 
 

Stop giving other people the power to control your happiness, your mind, and your life. If 
you don't take control of yourself and your own life, someone else is bound to try. 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 

100 Free Hamburgers. No take aways 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 

 

 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 



 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 



 

 

 

It was a very busy morning at the Irene Cara-Fun and gazebos on Saturday morning 

 

 

John Cannon is back after battling with injuries for a few years 

 



 

 

 

Getting together for a prayer before the race 

 

 

 

Happy faces before the start   

 

 



 

 

 

Tamaryn & Craig Paterson with Zoë Scholtz 

 

 

 

The Prinsloo and Enslin families. They became friends 20 years ago at our 10th anniversary 

celebrations 

 



 

 

 

We were fortunate to have six of our founder members celebrating with us on Saturday. 

Here are Mike Gibbons, Derek Oldnall, John Ellmore and Miles Saxby 

 

 

 

The other two founder members: Derrick van der Merwe and Louwrens Smit 

 



 

 

 

The start with the trolley 

 

 

 

 

Excitement on all the faces. A very special occasion  

 

 



 

 

 

We are 30 years old! 

 

 

 

Lovely Irene cup cakes for everyone 

 

 

 



 

 

 

Club captain Fires van Vuuren and his wife Blanche 

 

 

 

Well done to Mark Richardson who was the first GM walker on the 21 km 


